
�BLOCKCHAln 

VIA EMAIL 

Austin Osborne 
Administrative Officer 
Storey County 
P.O. Box 176 
Virginia City, NV 89440 
aosborne@storeycounty.org 

March 14, 2018 

Re: Request to Transfer Planned Residential Units 

Dear Mr. Osborne: 

6800 Owensmouth A venue 

Suite 300 

Canoga Park, CA 91303 

T 8 I 8-600-4444 

Lee A. Weiss 

General Counsel 

lweiss@blockchains.com 

As you know, Blockchains, LLC (the "Company") recently purchased the vacant land 

known as Painted Rock. This letter serves as the Company's request that you provide us with the 

necessary application, and any other relevant infonnation, in order for the Company to seek to 

transfer 25% of any future approved residential units at Painted Rock to the planned Emerald 

City development. 

Section 6.3.4 of the 2016 Master Plan reflects that County is amenable to residential 

development at Painted Rock and that section states, "Storey County is open to conversation 

with a potential new developer for [Painted Rock]." While the Company intends to engage in 

such a conversation with the County, it cannot do so until the resolution of its request to transfer 

25% of any future approved residential units to Emerald City, which project is being developed 

by a third-party. Thus, please provide me with the application and any other information that 

will assist us in submitting an application for this transfer as quickly as possible. 

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Very truly yours, 

Lee A. Weiss 

samtoll
Highlight




